
 

O-Pinion 
Owatonna, Minnesota 

 
 

Meeting each Monday 12:10 p.m. – Owatonna Country Club 
Four way test: 1) Is it the truth?; 2) Is it fair to all concerned?;  

3) Will it build good will and better friendships?; 4) Will it be beneficial to all concerned? 

OFFICERS 
DAVE KLAWITER  President KRIS BUSSE President-Elect  
RENEE LOWERY Secretary JIM BRUNNER Treasurer 
JOHN MUELLERLEILE Past President 

FACEBOOK PAGE: www.facebook.com/RotaryClubofOwatonna 
BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

John Muellerleile Pat Greenwood Loren Olson Jim Brunner 
Stephanie Olson Jennifer Dunn Foster Corey Mensink  
Keith Hiller 
Todd Hale 

Dave Effertz 
Kris Busse 

Renee Lowery 
Lois Nelson 

Penny Vizina 
Chris Herzog 

 

AREA MEETING PLACES & TIMES 
Austin 
Janesville 
Owatonna Early Edition 
Rochester Risers 
Red Wing 
Faribault 
Mankato 

Mondays 
Mondays 
Wednesdays 
Tuesdays 
Tuesdays 
Wednesdays 
Wednesdays 

Noon 
6 PM 
7 AM 
7 AM 
Noon 
Noon 
12:10 

Holiday Inn 
St. Ann’s Parish 
Owatonna Fire Hall 
Hilton Garden Inn 
St. James Hotel 
Bernie’s Grill 
Courtyard by Mariott 

Winona 
Northfield 
Great Rochester 
Waseca 
Albert Lea 
 

Wednesdays 
Thursdays 
Thursdays 
Thursdays 
Fridays 
 

Noon 
12:15  
Noon 
Noon 
Noon 
 

Westfield Golf Club 
Northfield Golf Club 
Kahler Grand Hotel 
Miller/Armstrong   
Ramada Inn 

 

UPCOMING PROGRAMS 
DATE  

April 7 
April 14 
April 21 
April 28 
May 5 
May 12 
May 19 
May 26 
June 2 
June 9 
June 16 
June 23 
June 30 
July 7 
July 14 
July 21 
July 28 
August 4 
August 11 
August 18 
 

Dr. Atewologun, President, Riverland Community College 
Scott Golberg, Steele County Environmental Services: “Radon” 
Lesa Anderson, Nurse Administrator, Owatonna Clinic  
Business Meeting/State of City Report: Mayor Tom Kuntz, Kris Busse 
Recognition of STRIVE students 
National Honor Society: Speaker Jeff Williams 
Camp RYLA students plus farewells from Outbounds 
NO MEETING…MEMORIAL DAY 
In-Bound Exchange Student Adish Hirve 
Mike Schultz, CEO/Administrator, KODA Living Community 
Dr. Steve Kubas, Owatonna Hospital Sleep Center 
Nigel Watson, Director, Camp Pillsbury 
Business Meeting/Induction of new officers and board 
Bill Donavan, Exec. Dir, Allina Hospice 
Thor Thanormthin, Exchange Student from Thailand 
Pat Heydon, Exec. Dir, Habitat for Humanity 
Business Mtg, plus Dr. Brian Bunkers, David Berg, Mayo Health System 
Miranda Schimek: Outbound returnee from Colombia 
Lonna Lysne, RFE to Argentina 
Holly Jorgensen, Let’s Smile Inc. 
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ROTARY O’PINION 
Monday, May 5, 2014                                                                                                         Editor: Todd Hale 
 
THIS WEEK: We will be recognizing the STRIVE participants and their mentors from Owatonna High 
School. 
 
BIRTHDAYS: Syd Briggs, May 11 
STUDENT ROTARIANS FOR MAY: Welcome to Ty Sullivan, Cristian Ramirez, Bobbi Livengood and 
Maureen Gleason 
IN-BOUND EXCHANGE STUDENTS: Tlotlo Lestedi, South Africa, Thor Thanormthin, Thailand, Adish 
Hirve, India 
ROTARY NOTES 
Our club will be conducting the annual shredding event on May 17 in conjunction with the spring recycling 
event sponsored by Retrofit. Hours will be from 9:00-1:00, which have been extended to coincide with the 
hours of the recycling by Retrofit. That means we will need a few more volunteers to work either the full four 
hours or in two hour shifts. Please let ROTARIAN Earl Anderson know if you can work that morning. Collect 
your own materials to be shredded and bring them out that day. There will be a free will donation, which goes 
to the STRIVE program. 
 
The Owatonna Elks Lodge invites ROTARIANS to a revival of the Youth Sports Event which will be held on 
Monday, May 12 beginning with Hors d’oeuvres and Happy Hour at 6:00 Tickets are $35.00 and are available 
at the Elks Lodge and at Kottke Jewelers. Guest speaker will be Dean Blais, former head coach at the 
University of North Dakota and now is head hockey coach for the University of Nebraska-Omaha and head 
coach for the U.S. men’s national junior ice hockey team. 
 
ROTARIAN Jen Dunn Foster is in need of nine host homes for next year’s in-bound exchange students. If 
interested, or if you know someone who is, please let Jen know. Host families do not have to be ROTARY 
members. We will have students coming from Japan, Brazil and France. 
 
Some local ROTARY history 
Through the years ROTARY has become involved in many community projects, but perhaps one of the most 
remembered is the Christmas program which was held each year for the children at the State School. It included 
reindeer and Santa Claus who all came to Owatonna via the Rock Island Line. 
 
Did you know: Our welcome song (#1 in the songbook) is an original composition of former Owatonna High 
School orchestra director Arnold Krueger. He composed the song in memory of his late father, Arnold M. 
Krueger, a member of the ROTARY Club of Aberdeen S.D. The tune is used primarily to greet visiting 
ROTARIANS and guests. 
 
An interesting fact 
Interesting! Humor can arise from all manner of human experiences, but how soon is too soon to crack a joke 
after a tragedy? To explore that question, researchers asked people to respond to typical jokes before, during 
and after Hurricane Sandy. They found that perceived humor was lowest about two weeks after the storm made 
landfall but rose after that, peaking at about five weeks. 
 
So anyway: Two elderly gentlemen from a retirement center were sitting on a bench under a tree when one 
turns to the other and says, “Slim, I’m 83 years old now and I’m just full of aches and pains. I know you’re 
about my age. How do you feel?” Slim says, “I feel just like a newborn baby.” “Really? Like a newborn baby!? 
Yep..no hair, no teeth and I think I just wet my pants.” 


